
Too many people

I have long been an advocate of growth. I have always been clear the growth I
want is in income per head, not in the number of people. I have advocated the
higher wage higher productivity economy. I have opposed illegal migration. I
have opposed mass legal migration into low paid jobs. This suppresses labour
saving investment, keeps wages down and impedes training and levelling up.

I have also been a long term and sometimes a lone voice pointing out if we
keep on inviting more people into the country we need to put in a lot more
energy capacity, reservoirs, roads, schools, hospitals and homes to provide
for them. I have explained that cheap labour from abroad is dear labour for
the taxpayers as it entails many more subsidised homes and public services.

The numbers for the last year are far too high. If we invite in 500,000 extra
a year we need to build a city the size of Liverpool every year and provide
all the supplies and facilities it needs. Where is our new city for last
year’s people? No wonder our hotels are being taken over for dwellings and so
many fields are coming under the concrete mixer.

The government wants to cut CO 2 output. Then start with fewer migrants. It
wants to solve the housing shortage. Then  have fewer migrants. It wants to
deal with the electricity shortage. Then have fewer people. What does it not
understand about the current over the top migrant policy?
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